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April 30, 1962
Prof. Sigekata Syono
Geophysical Institute
University of Tokyo
Tokyo, JAPAN

Dear Professor Syono:

This letter is in further response to your
letter asking the American Meteorological
Society to make a statement against the testing
of nuclear explosives. Former President Malone
wrote you that the question you raised was
being considered by the Executive Committee
and the Council.

The Executive Committee and the Council
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of the American Meteorological Society have
examined the matter carefully and have come
to the conclusion that no useful purpose could
be served by any statement which it could
make on this subject at this time. Such a
statement would necessarily have to be confined
to the area of competence of the Society,
namely in this case the dispersion of radiative
contaminants in the atmosphere from such
explosions and their fallout. Information on
this subject has been reported extensively and
is available in both scientific and popular jour-
nals to all who are interested. In the field of
biological effects and in the social and political
judgments to be derived from them, the Society
has no competence, and while its members are
encouraged to express themselves as individual
citizens, the organization cannot presume to
speak officially.

I hope that you will understand our posit-
ion. Members of the Society, accepting results
which colleagues in the biological sciences have
presented, and interpreting them in the light
of their own political background, have spoken
out as individuals on both sides of the issue:
either against nuclear testing by all parties, or
in favor of resumption of testing by the U.S.A.
in view of the previous Soviet resumpion of
testing. The Society is gratified that its members,
as well-informed public spirited citizens, are en-
gaging in this important debate. But the Ame-
rican Meteorological Society as a whole cannot
make statements on matters which are basica-
11y non-meteorological, even if they have some
meteorological aspects,

Yours truly,
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